AG/RES. 2761 (XLI11-0/12)

FOLLOW-UP ON THE RECOMMENDATIONS CONTAINED IN THE “REPORT OF THE SPECIAL
WORKING GROUP TO REFLECT ON THE WORKINGS OF THE
INTER-AMERICAN COMMISSION ON HUMAN RIGHTS WITH A VIEW TO STRENGTHENING
THE INTER-AMERICAN HUMAN RIGHTS SYSTEM"Y

(Adopted at the fourth plenary session, held on June 5, 2012)

THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY,
RESOLVES,
1. To welcome the report of the Special Working Group to Reflect on the Workings of the

Inter-American Commission on Human Rights with a View to Strengthening the Inter-American Human
Rights System, approved by the Permanent Council on January 25, 2012 (AG/doc.5310/12).

2. To instruct the Permanent Council, on the basis of the report, to draw up proposals for its
application in dialogue with all the parties involved.

3. Within a period of six months or no later than the first quarter of 2013, said proposals
will be presented for the consideration of a Special Session of the General Assembly.

L The United States will not block consensus on this resolution. The United States supports an open,
constructive, dialogue on how to strengthen the Inter-American Human Rights System (IAHRS)...



